Stephanie Rawlings-Blake Kevin Davis
Mayor Police Commissioner

October 31, 2016

Honorable President and Members of the Baltimore City Council
Room 400, City Hall

100 N. Holliday Street

Baltimore, Maryland 21202

Attention: Natawna Austin, Executive Secretary

Re: City Council Bill No. 16-0759
Zoning - Conditional Use Second-Hand Store - 4418 Edmondson Avenue

Dear Council President Young and Members of the City Council:

The Baltimore Police Department (BPD or the Department) has reviewed Council Bill 16-0759.
This bill is for the purpose of permitting, subject to certain conditions, the establishment, maintenance,
and operation of a second-hand store on the property known as 4418 Edmondson Avenue.

BPD understands that the intent of this bill is to provide the establishment of a second-hand
store that would furnish for sale “overstock” items, such as home goods, from national brand retailers.
These “overstock” items would be for sale in the community the established second-hand store serves.
BPD has no objection to this bill and defers to the Department of Planning, the Department of Housing
and Community Development, and the Baltimore Development Corporation.

Thank you for the opportunity to comment. The Department looks forward to working with the
City Council on this matter.
Sincerely,
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